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To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing this letter of recommendation on behalf of TRC Construction Services, who 

has been an invaluable asset to our construction projects continuously since 2018 where 

they have completed 10 tilt-up concrete warehouse buildings totaling 700,000 SF and 20 

tenant build-outs at our Class A industrial park, Airport Logistics Park. I have had the 

privilege of working closely with Brian Davis and his team on numerous projects, and I can 

confidently attest to their exceptional skills, dedication, and professionalism. 

TRC has consistently demonstrated a deep understanding of the construction industry, 

from project planning and management to on-site execution. Their knowledge of various 

construction techniques, materials, and safety protocols has resulted in them consistently 

delivering high-quality work that meets our expectations. 

One of TRC’s standout qualities is their ability to keep projects on track even in 

challenging circumstances. TRC has been a great partner to help insure our buildings 

were consistently delivered on time and within budget. 

In addition to their technical expertise, The TRC team are effective communicators and 

collaborators. They have a talent for adjusting and finding creative solutions to 

unexpected circumstances that occur during a construction project. Their ability to 

address and resolve issues in a timely and professional manner has been crucial in 

maintaining a harmonious work environment. 

In conclusion, I wholeheartedly recommend TRC without reservation. I am confident that 

they will excel in any construction project they undertake. Brian Davis and his team are 

true professionals who have proven themselves to be an asset to our company. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Allen Arender 


